Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Pilot Commissioners
Rule No.: RULE TITLE
61G14-19.001: Percentage of Gross Pilotage Assessed

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in published in Vol. 36, No. 29, of the July 23, 2010, issue of the Florida Administrative Weekly. The correction is as follows:

(1) The Department of Business and Professional Regulation shall assess the pilots in the respective ports of the state seven tenths one tenth of one percent (.7%) (.1%) of the gross amount of pilotage earned by said pilots during each year.

The change does not affect the substance of the proposed rule and simply clarifies the numerical percentage as originally published.

The person to be contacted regarding the above change is Robyn Barineau, Executive Director, Board of Pilot Commissioners, 1940 North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0750
